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A Warning and a Promise
by David C. Mauldin

As you enter the Sanctuary, 
you will notice something 
new. Beside the back 
entrance, a sculpture 
greets worshippers with 
a warning and a promise. 
The sculpture is called “On 

the Road to Damascus.” It was commissioned by Joe 
Kordick and created by Bill Bond in 1986. It has been 
given to PCPC by Phyllis Kordick in memory of Joe.
 
As the name indicates, it depicts Saul of Tarsus at the 
moment Jesus appeared to him on the road to Damascus. 
If you are unfamiliar with the story, you can read it in 
Acts 9. In the earliest days of the church, Saul persecuted 
Christians. His goal was to smother Christianity in its 
cradle. As he traveled to Damascus to deal with believers 
there, Jesus appeared to him. Naturally, Saul became a 
believer, and using the Greek form of his name (Paul), 
went on to become a great apostle and author of about a 
quarter of the New Testament. 

So why this statue? And why place it where it is? You will 
notice Saul, with a look of terror on his face, is facing 
the Sanctuary. This placement is intentional. As I said, 
it communicates a warning and a promise. When you 
enter the Sanctuary, you should expect an encounter 
with Jesus. You are not there to be entertained. Worship 
is not merely a quiet hour of refuge from the frantic 
demands of another week. You enter that room to 
encounter Jesus. He has called you there. He is expecting 
you. You should be expecting him. Too often, of course, 
you are not. You either fail to notice him, or he takes 
you by surprise.

Jesus loves to take people by surprise. Ask Saul. He was 
not expecting his encounter. In worship, you should 
expect the unexpected. God will not always follow our 

script. And yet, unlike Saul, you have some idea what 
you are letting yourself in for. An encounter with the 
Living God can be frightening, beautiful, or both at once. 
Kierkegaard said that worship is a performance, but not 
in the way most people think. Some vainly imagine that 
the pastors, praise band or choir, and other worship 
leaders are performing for the congregation. This is 
not true. Instead, the entire congregation is performing 
for God. The pastors, band, and other leaders provide 
directions and cues. You are front and center. God is the 
audience.

I like that. I find it helpful. It falls short in one respect, 
however. God plays a more active role in worship than 
the theater analogy indicates. In fact, God does more 
than we do. He allows us to enter his presence. He 
empowers our praise. He hears our prayers. He speaks 
his Word. He convicts and comforts us. He brings us to 
faith. He gives himself to us. He claims us as his own. 
This is why you should come to worship, expecting to 
encounter the Lord. We have our plan, but he has his. 
You do not know what he might do.

When we gather for worship, the space we inhabit is not 
like any other space—even if it is a gym. The time of 
worship is not like any other time. Yes, all of life is holy, 
every hour, every place. But they are holy because Jesus 
inhabits them and because we set aside certain times 
and places just for him. Special times of worship render 
all of life holy. Without them, all of life becomes unholy. 
Therefore, when we worship, we are on holy ground. We 
ought to be aware of that. We stand before the Almighty, 
the Holy One of Israel. We ought to consider that. We 
can worship at all because of the grace he has given us 
through his Son, our Living Savior, Jesus Christ. 
When we worship, our Living Savior is with us through 
his Holy Spirit. This is the warning and promise of 
the statue. You are about to encounter the risen Lord. 
Beware! He will change you. He will demand you 
surrender everything. Yet, he is gentle and humble. He 
will give you rest—and the promise of eternal life. He 
will make you glorious, as he is. 
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(the official Facebook page for PCPC): 
fb.me/PalmCityPresbyterianChurch

BE IN THE KNOW
How can you stay up to date with the latest happenings 
at PCPC? There are several ways!

• Sign up for weekly e-blasts by calling our church office 
(772-286-9958) or emailing janet@palmcitypres.org.
• Read the newsletter. Our newsletter is posted on our 
website under “Resources.” 
Hard copies are available in 
the church office, Sanctuary 
narthex, HFLC lobby and 
Langill Hall lobby.
• Visit our website: palmcitypres.org.
• Like us on Facebook. On Facebook you will find 
previews of the upcoming sermon; photo and video 
coverage of church events/activities; upcoming events, 
classes, bible studies and VBS; and inspirational posts.

(the official Facebook page for PCPC Youth Ministry): 
fb.me/PCPCYouth

Looking for a new way to serve here at PCPC?
Is photography a hobby or talent you would like to 
share?

We are gathering a list of individuals we can reach 
out to when we need to have photos taken at church 
activities. These images would be used on the church's 
website, Facebook page, eblasts, and in the newsletter.

If you're interested, please send your name, email 
address, and phone number to Janet@palmcitypres.
org and ask to be included on the list of Photography 
Volunteers.
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ANGEL OF THE MONTH
Our angel this month needs no introduction, though 
some clarification may be in order as she came to PCPC 
as part of a “2 for 1” with our youth director. However, 
more than simply “Jason’s wife,” Sherrey Pridmore 
plays a very individual and vital role in ministry here, 
particularly in the mission to our youth.

In spite of working a full-time job and being a mother 
to 3 teens, she does an amazing amount of observable 
ministry in and around PCPC—perhaps even more 
from behind the scenes. Affectionately called “Mama 
Sherrey” by many of our students (or “The Enforcer” 
by some of our more rambunctious youth), Sherrey 
volunteers at every youth function, both middle school 
and high school. She is one of our youth leaders, 
game players, truth bringers, and fun inventors. Her 
personality charges the youth environment and settles it 
when necessary. In addition to attending 2 youth nights 
a week, she chaperones as an active participant on all 
the youth outings: Puerto Rico, Rock the Universe, 
Camp Surf, Hurricane Relief to the Keys, etc. As part 
of those trips, she helps with the shopping, driving, 
logistics planning, and cooking of all meals. She leads 
small groups, has been a mentor to our Confirmation 
class, and has helped coordinate the Mother’s Day photo 
booths and the flowering of the cross (at Easter).

PCPC HILLTOPPERS
The PCPC Hilltoppers will meet on Monday, October 
7th, at 10 a.m. in Langill Hall. Please come for food and 
fellowship followed by a presentation from Stuart City 
Police Sergeant Brian Bossio. Sergeant Bossio will be 
speaking on how to respond in the event you are ever 
in an active shooter situation. While not a pleasant 
thought, Sergeant Bossio assures us that you will 
enjoy the presentation and those who have heard this 
presentation unanimously agree. This information is 
good for everyone to have with the hope that it is never 
needed. Hope to see you there!

Has anyone ever told you that you are “over the hill” 
or have you ever felt that way? If you are retired on 
Florida’s beautiful Treasure Coast, you are not “over the 
hill” but rather at the “top of the hill” - a Hilltopper!

Thank you, Sherrey Pridmore, for all you do! You are a 
bright-shining angel among us.
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You’re Invited!
Palm City Presbyterian Church

2nd Annual Ultreya
Saturday, October 19, 2019

11:00 a.m. to 2:30 p.m.
“Ultreya” is a Spanish word, derived from the original Latin, meaning “onward!” We use it to refer to the Pilgrimage 
gathering which is held either before or after a three-day weekend experience. It is a way of providing continuity 
and support for Christians who have been on a retreat or are preparing to go on a retreat.

If you have never been on a Florida Presbyterian Pilgrimage and would like to learn more about it, please join us.  
All members and families of Palm City Presbyterian Church are welcome to attend.

There will be plenty of food, prayer, songs, and testimonies. It will be a fun day for all.

If you would like additional information, please contact Florine Dian Blackshear. You can reach her by phone at 
(215) 600-9912 or email at f.dian.b@gmail.com.

October Prayer Theme: 
Recipe for a Prayer Life

Now that the Fall season is here—do you think of the taste of 
pumpkin pie, or the smell of a baking apple pie? Or how about the 
taste of a pumpkin spice latte cup of coffee? Have you asked someone 
for their recipe for that delicious pumpkin bread you got to taste? It 
all smells and tastes so good!

Have you ever asked someone for the recipe to their prayer life? Would you like to pray like they do? Or do you 
feel you just need to spice up your prayer life? 

Psalm 54:2 tells us, “Hear my prayer, of God; listen to the words of my mouth.” Here are some helpful ideas about 
a recipe for your prayer life. Just like a recipe for pumpkin bread, read and follow the instructions: 

• Devote time to the adoration of who God is! Solomon 1:4 tells us, “How right they are to adore you.”

• We should confess our sins every time we go to God in prayer. John told us, “If we confess our sins, he is
• faithful and just and will forgive our sins and purify us from all unrighteousness.” 

• We should always thank the Lord for his daily presence in our lives. Psalm 100:4 says, “Enter his gates with 
•  thanksgiving and His courts with praise; give thanks to him and praise his name.”  

The Deacons’ Prayer Team prays that this will help you put a balance in your daily prayer life. Just like baking 
a good loaf of bread, there is a recipe to follow, and when you do, it smells good and tastes good—just like our 
prayer life should be when we follow the recipe! 

by Susan Rosseau
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Children’s Ministry
by Sarah Butler

Fall Festival…
We are counting the days 
until our First Annual 
Community Fall Festi-
val! This event is open to 
the community and will 
include fun for all ages, 
so please invite your 

neighbors and friends, and spread the word throughout 
the community! Please feel free to take handouts found 
outside each worship service to help spread the word. 
The big day takes place on Friday, October 11th, 4-7:00 
p.m., rain or shine! Events include an inflatable obstacle 
course, hayride, pony rides, music, cake walk, games, 
dunk tank, great food, and so much more! 

Want to help? We have a wide range of tasks that would 
allow anyone who would like to be involved to do so. 
Please call Sarah at 772-286-9958 x102 or email sarah@
palmcitypres.org to learn how you can help!  

We Need LOTS of Candy! Collection bins will remain 
outside all services—thank you to those who have al-
ready donated. We are hoping to welcome many chil-
dren from the community and want them to leave with 
bags full of goodies! Small nonfood treats would also be 
appreciated for children with dietary restrictions.  

Baked with love…If you love to bake, we would LOVE 
to feature the fruits of your labor in our cakewalk. Please 
let Sarah know if you plan to donate an item. Baked 

goods can be dropped off at the church on Thursday, 
10/11 or Friday, 10/12. Please be sure to label your item, 
and include a note if your baked good contains nuts.  

Kids Club…
We are thrilled to 
kick off our weekday 
children’s ministry on 
Wednesday, 10/16! 
We will be welcom-
ing children in grades 
K-5 throughout our 

community for fun, fellowship, and a chance to learn 
about God’s love. If you would like to register, please do 
so through the online registration link at www.palmci-
typres.org.

Sunday School is in full swing! Children in 
grades preschool-fifth grade are learning about the 
Bible while also having fun and singing God’s praises. 
Keep your eyes peeled for a brand new check-in tech-
nology! We will be implementing it this month for 
those who sign in with us in the Huizenga Family Life 
Center’s lobby. 

INTRODUCING 

PCPC KIDS CLUB! 
KICKOFF OCT. 16TH 

Games, Fun & Learning about God's Love!

Open to all children grades K-5 
Wednesdays 2:30-4:00 p.m. 

Open Gym 2:30-3:00 p.m.
Activities/Lesson 3:00-4:00 p.m.

Register online at www.palmcitypres.org/ministries/childrens-ministry/

Questions? Contact Sarah Butler, Director of Children’s Ministry
sarah@palmcitypres.org or (772) 286-9958 x102
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Hurricane Dorian:
Hurricane Dorian 
hit the Atlantic this 
past month as the 
second strongest 
hurricane recorded 
in modern history 
and slammed into 
the Bahamas, leaving 
devastation in its 
wake. As the needs of 
the Bahamas began 

to surface, people all along the Treasure Coast began to 
jump into action. Palm City Presbyterian Church was 
no exception.  Led by our youth, partnering with United 
Servants Abroad [Don Elmore’s ministry—a supported 
missionary of our congregation], the generosity of 
our church and community once again proved to be 
overwhelming. With little notice but with big hearts—
in the course of a week—PCPC collected over 400 lbs. 
of food, clothes, toiletries, paper goods, water filtration 
systems, flashlights, bedding, tents, and first aid kits. 
The items were categorized, boxed, labeled, weighed 
and delivered to the North County Airport to be loaded 
onto a plane (flown by King’s Wings) and delivered to 
Eleuthera and the Abaco Islands. The goods would then 
be dispersed through United Servants Abroad and the 
local churches, getting necessary items to those most in 
need.

In addition to the goods and materials, PCPC raised 
over $22,000 to help aid missions and Christian 
organizations directly doing relief work in the Bahamas. 
Donated money went directly to fund fuel and flights 
to the islands, as well as purchase items of need as the 
situation in the islands continues to change. We are 
so proud of our youth and grateful to a congregation 
who generously gives to those in need, exemplifying 
Jesus’ command to “love [our] neighbors.” Thank you 
to all who donated and helped support the Bahamas 
and to those working directly with people impacted by 
Hurricane Dorian.

*At this time, PCPC is no longer collecting material 
goods for the Bahamas. We are still collecting monetary 
donations so that the organizations on the ground in the 

Bahamas can directly buy the items they feel are needed. 
Checks can be made out to Palm City Presbyterian 
Church and turned in to the church office. Donations can 
also be made online through our website.

WYLDLIFE Begins @ PCPC
Through a ministry partnership with YoungLife Martin 
County, PCPC Youth Ministry has teamed up to open our 
doors to WYLDLIFE Middle School Club. Meeting on the 
second Tuesday of each month (4-5:30pm), WYLDLIFE 
welcomes middle school students into the Huizenga 
Family Life Center (HFLC) for games, fellowship, fun, 
singing, and the Gospel message. Seen as an outreach to 
our middle school community, the mission is to connect 
non-believing students to a Christian community and 
ultimately to a relationship with Jesus. This past month, 
we welcomed 30+ middle school students to our campus 
and are looking forward to growing in our numbers and 
our missional effect in the middle school community.

As an extended component to our missional youth 
outreach, the other Tuesdays of the month we will 
continue to open our doors and invite middle school 
students to join us after school from 4-5:30pm in HFLC 
for a time of fellowship and connection. Middle school 
students who want to come and play games, shoot 
baskets, need help with homework, or just want to “hang 
out” are welcome. Bring your friends!!! 

Fall Festival:
This October our youth will be participating in PCPC’s 
Fall Festival (see page 5). We are inviting our youth to 
enjoy the festivities and to give back to the church and 
the community, and even gain much-needed service 
hours. If you are a youth or have youth in middle school, 
high school, or college and would like to host some of the 
festival games, paint faces, hand out candy, need service 
hours, etc., please contact Jason at 714-809-5065.

Youth News October 2019 by Jason Pridmore
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If you don’t already follow us on Facebook or Instagram, or get REMIND text messages or receive our 
emails...you should!

fb.me/PCPCYouth

@pcpc_youth

To connect with Jason or to receive parenting resources 
and youth updates via email, please contact him directly.
Email: Jason@palmcitypres.org
Call or Text: (714) 809-5065

text “@pcpcyo” to 
the number “81010”

Bruce Case of King’s Wings 
delivered 1200 lbs of cargo to a 
church on Grand Bahama Island

Middle School Youth Group meets Wednesdays 5:30p-7pm for games, fun, food, and conversation.

Middle School After-School Outreach meets Tuesdays 4-5:30pm for open gym, and fellowship.

WYLDLIFE Middle School Club meets the 2nd Tuesday of the month 4-5:30pm.

High School Youth Group meets Sundays 6-8pm, (all the same as Middle School youth, with twice the fun).
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More Good News about ECO
by David C. Mauldin

The Presbytery of Florida met September 20-21 at the Canterbury Conference 
Center near Orlando, giving us more reasons to be thankful we are part of 
ECO. PCPC sent a strong delegation: Elders Pat Douglas, Ruthann Hewson, 
and Rob Johnson, plus Pastors Brad Klostreich and David Mauldin.

 
The guest speaker was the Rev. Dr. Greg Wagenfuhr. Dr. Wagenfuhr has a Ph.D. in Theology and Religious Studies 
from the University of Bristol (UK). He currently serves as the chair of ECO’s Theology Team. He is also a church 
planter in Cañon City, Colorado. Cañon City is not a resort town. The primary industry there is prisons, and there 
are 14 in the area. Dr. Wagenfuhr’s wife works in a ministry that provides foster care to children of incarcerated 
women. I am pleased to see the person guiding our Theology Team is a church planter who works on the frontlines 
of ministry. I see that as an advantage for us.

Dr. Wagenfuhr gave us an update on our 
confessions. In 2016, the synod approved 
ECO’s Confessional Standards. These are 
the Nicene Creed, the Apostles’ Creed, the 
Heidelberg Catechism, the Westminster 
Standards, and the Theological Declaration 
of Barmen. (You can download it free from 
https://www.eco-pres.org/static/media/
uploads/confesstds.online.07.08.19.pdf.) He 
told us a revision is coming soon that will 
standardize and modernize some language, 
but he promised nothing controversial. Synod 

has also requested a new document from ECO. They are not calling it a 
confession. They are not sure how it will fit into the Confessional Standards. 
They hope it will give leadership to the larger evangelical world. The goal is 
to present it to the synod in 2022. It is in the early stages of development.

At the presbytery meeting, we approved a new Manual of Operations for 
our presbytery. The good news here is, we are keeping the presbytery lean. 
In ECO, we do not waste time and money on bureaucracy. Churches do 
ministry. The presbytery supports churches. The presbytery has just enough 
structure to provide essential services to churches, such as approving and overseeing pastors, providing oversight 
and guidance to sessions, and preparing candidates for ministry. 

ECO is a new movement. We remain committed to the truth of scripture and to serving others in Jesus’ name 
together. 

Rev. Dustin Sterrett and Pastor 
David show some ECO pride.

Rev. Dr. Greg Wagenfuhr
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THE DEACONS’
PRAYER CARE TEAM

invites you to our
PRAYER BREAKFAST

“The Power of Prayer — To God Be the Glory”

November 2, 2019
Time:  8:00-9:30 a.m.
Location:  Langill Hall

Guest Speakers
Al and Susan Hastings

Renee Gould
Charles, Mary, and Sophie Rosseau

Come and hear their witness to the power of prayer.

Join us for a home-cooked breakfast
(served to you at your table)

along with a great time of fellowship and prayer!

All members, regular attendees, and friends of PCPC
are welcome along with children accompanied

by parents or grandparents.
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Sermon Series: Jesus Says I AM
God revealed his name to Moses: I AM. Jesus echoes that in a series of statements in the Gospel of

John. These sermons focus on who Jesus is and the benefits he gives us. 

Oct 6
John 6:22-35
“I AM the Bread of Life”
Pastor David
 

Oct 13
John 15:1-8
“I AM the Vine”
Pastor Brad
 

Oct 20
John 10:1-20
“I AM the Good Shepherd”
Pastor David
 

Oct 27
John 11:17-27
“I AM the Resurrection 
and the Life”
Pastor David
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Our study in the book of Romans continues 
with Rev. Dr. Brad Klostreich

Thursdays at 6:30 a.m. Lower Langill Hall

 

Thursdays at 9:30 a.m. Lower Langill Hall

MEN’S AND WOMEN’S BIBLE STUDY

Adult Sunday school, led by Rev. 
Dr. Brad Klostreich, resumes 
October 6th with a new study: 
“Understanding the Westminster 
Confession”

Join us in Lower Langill Hall.
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Greetings from the Mission 
Committee! 
Wow, what a couple of months we have had! We are so 
very blessed at PCPC...Hurricane Dorian didn’t leave a 
footprint in our town but led us to pray, think, and help. 

BAHAMAS RELIEF
Our brothers and sisters in the Bahamas continue to be 
in great need, and we at PCPC are again blessed to be 
able to help. The congregation gave over $22,000.00 and 
contributed hundreds of pounds of goods which were 
collected and sorted by the youth of the church. We can 
feel good about our outpouring of generosity because 

one of the missionaries PCPC supports, Don Elmore, is directly connected to the Bahamas. Over the years, many 
in the congregation, including myself, have gone on mission trips to the Bahamas with Don. The Jordan Stone 
Mission House, which we helped build on Eleuthera, is being used to house many from outlying islands made 
homeless by the storm’s devastation.
 The water filtration equipment purchased will filter water at a rate of 50 gallons per hour. At last count, we 
delivered 25 of those filtration kits to the hardest-hit areas. It is difficult for me to imagine living on an island with 
water all around that I can’t drink, cook with, or even wash in until it is filtered. 
 The supplies the congregation brought to church have already been sent over to the islands. Don will let 
us know if he needs to ask us for additional aid since their problems are not going away anytime soon. Blessings 
go out to Don Elmore, Jason Pridmore, and Bernie Kerr for stepping up immediately after the storm. They made 
sure our gifts went directly to the islands where Bahamians would receive relief as soon as our airplanes could 
land. Giving, helping, and praying is definitely what the Bible teaches and the thing to do. Thank you for your 
contributions.
 

PCPC MISSIONS VIDEO
Over the summer, committee members Diana Rew and Gretchen Dewey took the vision of PCPC Missions and 
wrote, directed and produced a professional video that highlights the work we do on the church’s behalf. We will 
be sharing this special video presentation with the congregation soon. Thank 
you to Sam Johnson, who used his drone flying skills to capture some beautiful 
footage for us. Special thanks to Ed Blakely, our professional videographer, who 
expertly filmed and edited the video clips. He created an outstanding production 
which will both inform and delight our congregation.

MISSION AWARENESS
We hope to continue expanding your awareness about the mission work we are 
doing at PCPC through the newsletter articles, the slides/announcements during 
Sunday services, and our new video. As before, please place any comments or 
questions in the Mission Committee mailbox located in the office, and we will 
answer them in the newsletter. 

Remember to be fishers of men (Matthew 4:19).

Blessings to all of you,
Sue Henrich The Jordan Stone Mission House
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Classics of Christian Spirituality 2
David C. Mauldin

Classics of Christian Spirituality’s “Unit 2: Walking with 
Giants” begins October 9th. It features an all-star lineup 
of Christian writers whose names are more familiar. From 
last year’s team, I’ve invited back Augustine of Hippo, 
John Calvin, and Fyodor Dostoevsky. I am especially 
excited about the Dostoevsky excerpt. In The Brothers 
Karamazov (only the greatest novel ever written), the 

saintly elder Father Zosima dies. On his deathbed, he shares with his friends what it means to follow Jesus and 
live a holy life. That’s the part we’ll read.

New to the team this year will be Martin Luther, John Wesley, and Charles Spurgeon. Luther and Wesley, you 
probably know. Spurgeon was a Baptist pastor in London in the 19th century and the greatest preacher of his day.

In short, we will continue to have fun and grow in our faith. We will enjoy friends new and old—both the au-
thors we read and the people with whom we discuss them. My friends and I invite you to join us. 
__________

Unit 2: Walking with Giants

Oct 9  John Calvin
Oct 16  Augustine of Hippo
Oct 23  Martin Luther
Oct 30  John Wesley
Nov 6  Charles Spurgeon
Nov 13  Fyodor Dostoevsky

October Book Review
GOD’S LOVE. We’ve all experienced it in some way, or hopefully, we have! 
But how much do we understand about all of the marvelous ways God loves 
us? Lauren Chandler learned more about all the ways God loves us during her 
husband Matt’s struggle with cancer in 2011. In 2016 she published Steadfast 
Love. The book breaks down a verse that became ever-present in the Chandlers’ 
lives during their cancer struggle. Sit down and learn about God’s steadfast love 
from Psalm 107. Lauren does a fabulous job of not only explaining the verse 
but showing us God’s different ways of loving us. She uses many familiar Bible 
stories to help us understand the “hesed” love or unconditional love that we see 
throughout the Bible. We learn more about the way God loved Adam & Eve, 
Joseph, Job, Jonah, the disciples, and Jesus.

The book is broken down into five parts, each discussing a different segment of 
Psalm 107. We learn about the Lord of steadfast love, redemptive love, tough 
love. It reminds us about anchors that keep us down, chains that bind us, 

deserts we walk through, and storms we may weather. What is constant in all of this? Well, God’s steadfast love, 
of course. Read the Chandlers’ story, and maybe you will discover a new quality of the way God has loved you!

by Carolyn Herman
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat
 10:00a Staff Meeting

4:00p Deacons
4:00p MS Outreach

5:30p MS Youth 
Group

5:30p Dinner
6:00p CCS-2

6:00p Walk Aerobics
8:00p Cornerstone 

 7:00a Men’s Bible 
Study

9:30a Women’s Bible 
Study

5:00p Bells of Praise
6:30p CBS

7:00p Chancel Choir

9:30a Pre-K to Elem 
Sunday School

9:45a Adult Sunday 
School

10:30a Linger Longer
6:00p HS Youth 

Group

10:00a Hilltoppers
6:00p Walk Aerobics

10:00a Staff Meeting
3:30p Membership 

Committee
4:00p WYLDLIFE

5:00p Mission 
Committee

 5:30p MS Youth 
Group

5:30p Dinner
6:00p CCS-2

6:00p Walk Aerobics
8:00p Cornerstone 

7:00a Men’s Bible 
Study

9:30a Women’s Bible 
Study

4:00p P&A 
Committee

5:00p Bells of 
Worship

6:30p CBS
7:00p Chancel Choir

4:00p 
FALL FESTIVAL

 9:30a Pre-K to Elem 
Sunday School

9:45a Adult Sunday 
School

10:30a Linger Longer
6:00p HS Youth 

Group

 9:00a MOPS
6:00p Walk Aerobics

10:00a Staff Meeting
4:00p MS Outreach

5:30p Worship 
Committee

10:00a Finance 
Committee

2:30p Kids Club
5:30p MS Youth

5:30p Dinner
6:00p CCS-2

8:00p Cornerstone 

7:00a Men’s Bible 
Study

9:30a Women’s Bible 
Study

5:00p Bells of 
Worship

6:30p CBS
7:00p Chancel Choir

11:00a Ultreya

9:30a Pre-K to Elem 
Sunday School

9:45a Adult Sunday 
School

10:30a Linger Longer
6:00p HS Youth 

Group

 6:00p Walk Aerobics

NEWSLETTER 
DEADLINE

10:00a Staff Meeting
4:00p MS Outreach

2:30p Kids Club
5:30p MS Youth 

Group
5:30p Dinner
6:00p CCS-2

6:00p Walk Aerobics
7:00p Session

8:00p Cornerstone

7:00a Men’s Bible 
Study

9:30a Women’s Bible 
Study

5:00p Bells of 
Worship

6:30p CBS
7:00p Chancel Choir

9:30a Pre-K to Elem 
Sunday School

9:45a Adult Sunday 
School

10:30a Linger Longer
6:00p HS Youth 

Group

 9:00a MOPS
6:00p Walk Aerobics

10:00a Staff Meeting
4:00p MS Outreach

2:3-p Kids Club
5:30p MS Youth 

Group
5:30p Dinner
6:00p CCS-2

6:00p Walk Aerobics
8:00p Cornerstone

7:00a Men’s Bible 
Study

9:30a Women’s Bible 
Study

5:00p Bells of 
Worship

6:30p CBS
7:00p Chancel Choir

6 7 8

1

9

2

10

3

11

4

12

5

13

20

14 15

22

29

21

27

19

26

181716
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30

24
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28

Oct. Calendar

* Classics of Christian Spirituality 2 (CCS-2)

Sundays
 8:30 a.m.  Traditional Service
 9:30 a.m.  Contemporary Service
11:00 a.m.  Traditional Service
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Birthdays
10/01 Vilma Kruger, Douglas Winterhalter 
10/02 Krista Rosendahl, Sandy Brown, Cindy Johns,  
 Judy Scott 
10/03 Irene O’Brien, Richard Porter 
10/04 Bobby Pridmore
10/05 Ed Hyde, Amy Chappel, Kathryn Thorsen, 
 Abigail Herman 
10/06 Patty Terech, Ruthann Hewson 
10/07 Lin McLellan
10/08 Wanda Rosello, Sallie Thibodeau 
10/09 Joanne Raulin, Oliver Copley 
10/10 Al Kruger, Cody Henn
10/12 Gail Pezzicola
10/13 Judy McDonald, Larry Jones 
10/14 Val Mudge
10/15 Gloria Gottschalk, Anthony Gunn, 
 Sarah Butler, Victoria Holden
10/16 Jan Adams, Sydney Steckler 
10/17 Duncan Morrell, Patrick Bonk 
10/18 Kristen McWilliams, Casey Henn
10/19 Chris Franco, Sophia Franco, Jason Artman 
10/20 Sue Henrich, Lily Klostreich
10/22 Ken Johns, Matthew Mesorana 
10/24 Sara Wilcox
10/25 Kirk McLean, Sam Johnson, Anna Thomas 

10/02 Reece & Jackie Forrest
10/09 John & Patty Terech
10/11 Bob & Enid Tatje
10/12 Tim & Laura Thorsen
10/13 Robert & Christine Kane
10/15 Richard & Jean Austin
10/16 Jordan & Barbara Wagner
10/17 Ben Smith & Emily Adkins
10/23 John & Carol Carsello

Anniversaries

Turkey Trot Registration Is Open!

Join us on Thanksgiving morning for the 9th Annual 
Palm City Turkey Trot 5K Run/Walk and Kids Fun 
Run, hosted by Palm City Presbyterian Church. 

Proceeds benefit Love And Hope In Action, Inc. 
(LAHIA) of Stuart.

The registration fee is $40 and increases to $50 after 
11/2/2019. A limited edition Turkey Trot T-shirt 
is included and all finishers receive a customized 
Turkey Trot medal. Awards will be presented to the 
top 3 finishers in each age category. In addition, a hot 
breakfast will be served immediately following the race.

This race is limited to 600 participants and typically 
sells out. For more details and to sign up, please visit 
this link: https://runsignup.com/Race/FL/PalmCity/
PalmCityTurkeyTrot.

Your business or organization can support the 
2019 Turkey Trot by being a sponsor. All proceeds 
will go to our 2019 beneficiary, Love and Hope in 
Action (LAHIA). To learn more about sponsorship 
opportunities, please contact the church office.

10/26 Sarah Swindall, Jeffrey Schoner
10/28 Margaret Howell, Charles Rosseau 
10/29 Jack March
10/30 Reid Karraker



Cbirkettchristian@gmail.com
772.233.0188

christianbirkett.com

Worship Times

Traditional
8:30 Sanctuary
11:00 Sanctuary

Contemporary 
9:30 HFLC

2700 SW Martin Highway
Palm City Florida, 34990

Phone: 772-286-9958
Fax: 772-286-9960

Email: worship@palmcitypres.org

Have something for the next newsletter? Email 
it to our editors, Amy Kitchell and Andrea Wood: 
newsletter@palmcitypres.org by the deadline 
indicated on this newsletter’s calendar.


